THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

11/6/79

NO. 269

CALENDAR

April 13

The Gallery Series, King North; Chamber Music for Violin, Cello, and Piano. John Lindsey, Violin; Larry Veal, Cello, Patricia Montgomery, Piano.

Exhibits: Kentucky River: Kentucky Floods, Then & Now; lobby, King North. Chicago Book Clinic, Annual Exhibit, 1978; Gallery King North.

Contributors: Colleen Holmes, Faith Harders, Barabara Galik, Marcia Peters, Rebekah Harleston (editor), Nancy Baker, Paul Willis.

LIBRARY STUDY OPPORTUNITIES

See Oxford University Library

Study "British Libraries and Librarianship" at Oxford University this Spring. May 27 - June 15 gives opportunity for a broader look at our world of work in a series of workshops and seminars sponsored by the University of Oklahoma College of Liberal Studies and School of Library Science, and the Oxford Liberal Studies and School of Library Sciences, and the Oxford University Department for External Studies. For further information, see Mr. Willis.

Take a Course for Credit, or Not

A special workshop on "Library Public Relations and Accountability" will be held June 9-16 at the School of Library Science, George Peabody College for Teachers, Nashville Tennessee. For further information, see Mr. Willis.

Computer Based Reference Service

Western Kentucky University Departments of Library Science and Instructional Media presents a 2-day workshop on Computer Based Reference Service. C.E.U. credit if you desire. This study is scheduled April 27-28. See Mr. Willis for futher information.

Study At Home

Time for registration for Summer Session and Fall Semester approaches. Right after ITD, you begin advance enrollemnt. See all the proper people, and take care.

THE LIBRARY IN ACTION

The Handicapped and the Library

The Staff Development Committee will be sponsoring a program on the hand-icapped and the library, employees and patrons. Jack Karnes, of Handicapped Student Services, will lead the discussion and will have a panel of hand-icapped students or employees of the University to answer questions. The Committee wants to submit questions to him prior to the program. If you have any questions regarding services to, or problems of, the handicapped, please submit them to Barbara Galik, Reference Department, MIK South by Friday April 13. These questions, plus any you may want to ask them from the floor will be answered by the panel.

SPEC Kit

The Reference Department has received a new SPEC Kit, no. 51, titled "Professional Development". The SPEC Kits are published by the Systems and Procedures exchange center of the Association of Research Libraries; they are available at the Reference Desk.

Telephone Rate Increase

There has been a telephone rate increase for interstate calls effective Feb. 1, 1979. According to University Communications Services, long

distance calls to Texas, North and South Dakota and all states within and west of the Mountain Time Zone should be made over GTE lines at applicable toll rates rather than KATS.

LIBRARIANS IN ACTION

SUSAN CSAKY, LARRY GREENWOOD, JUDY SACKETT journeyed to Cincinnati for a days workshop sponsored by architects. Taking advantage of what you have was the part most enjoyed. The psychological effect of color, signs, arrangement was emphasized, and the point made that they frequently can be controlled by the librarians working there.

INVITATIONS

To A Dedication

The faculty and staff of Somerset Community College cordially invite you to be their guest at the dedication ceremonies of the Harold D. Strunk Learning Resource Center Wednesday, April 25 at two o'clock and the reception following in the center.

To A One-Man Exhibition

Ronald James Sloan invites you to the opening reception of his M.F.A. Exhibition Monday April 16, 7-9 p.m. at the Barnhart Gallery and to the exhibition April 16-20, 1-4p.m.

To A Combined Exhibition

The graduating seniors in the University of Kentucky Department of Art invite you to an open reception Sunday April 8, 4-6 pm at the Fine Arts Gallery and the exhibition at the Gallery Sunday-Friday 1-4:30 p.m.

QUESTION OF THE WEEK

"Do you sell stamps?" asked a wide-eyed freshman, as he prepared to mail a form requesting that he be put on a federal mailing list.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYEMENT

- Head, Bio-Agricultural Library. University of California, Riverside; Salary \$15,840-29,496; Position available June 1.
- Head, Acquisitions Service. Arizona State University; Salary \$18,900-\$20,028; Application deadline, June 1.
- Chief, Social Sciences Division. Columbus University Libraries
 Your salary requirement sought; Application deadline April 30.
- Interlibrary Services Librarian. University of Kansas. Salary \$11,500-\$14,500. Application deadline, April 30.

